May 2, 2011

Help Ensure Continued Access to Cost-Saving

Home Health Services 

for Medicare Patients
Dear Colleague,

On April 1, 2011, the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) issued final rules implementing section 6407 of the Patient Protection and Accordable Care Act (P.L. 111-148), requiring face-to-face encounters between home health patients and their physicians prior to certification for home health services.  This required encounter is intended to maintain the integrity of the patient-doctor relationship by increasing the involvement of the physician in care planning for the patient.  While we understand the importance of this requirement, we believe the provision can be implemented without causing undue burdens on providers and negatively impacting Medicare recipients’ access to cost-saving home health services.
In particular, the documentation requirements imposed by the final rules go beyond the certification requirements in section 6407 of the Affordable Care Act.  The requirements are burdensome, duplicative, and impractical for many doctors, especially those serving Medicare recipients in rural and underserved areas.  

Please join us in sending the attached letter to CMS asking for easing of these documentation requirements.  In particular, the letter requests CMS to consider eliminating the duplicative narrative requirement under the final rules and instead accept the physician’s sworn certification of the patient’s need for home health services, or alternatively, permitting the use of the model Physician Certification and Plan of Care (formerly Form 485) to meet the documentation requirements.  The letter also requests that non-physician practitioners and home health agency professionals be allowed to complete the form for patient history and need for services, provided the physician acknowledges the clinical finding and certifies the need for home health services (as is allowed for providers in other care settings).  

Unless these burdensome requirements are addressed, there will be a negative impact on home health recipients’ access to home health providers and necessary home health services.  Physicians will be discouraged from accepting home health patients, and therefore, hospital discharges will be delayed and/or patients will be sent to post-acute institutions, which entail higher costs for the patients and Medicare. 
For more information or to cosign the letter, please contact Janel George (4-8286) with Senator Cantwell or Priscilla Hanley with Senator Collins (4-9223).  The deadline to sign on is Monday, May 9, 2011, by C.O.B.
Sincerely,
Senator Maria Cantwell





Senator Susan Collins
